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Item 5: Adoption of conclusions and recommendations

Mr Chairman, Excellences, distinguished Delegates,

I address you also on behalf of the Working Group on the Right to Development of the Forum of Catholic-Inspired NGOs (CINGO) composed of 12 Catholic Inspired Organisations as I have done throughout the session. In this regard, I kindly ask the Secretariat to reflect this in the final text of the report.

We congratulate Ambassador Zamir Akram for the way he chaired this 23rd session of the Working Group and thank the Special Rapporteur on the Right to Development and the Expert mechanism for their participation. We also appreciated very much the competent and clear explanations given by the experts of the drafting committee on the different parts of the draft convention.

We appreciate very much the efforts made by the Member States in negotiating a consensual conclusion of this session in spite of the clear divergent views. 
We look forward for the further revised text of the draft convention and are ready to send in writing our third contribution to the Chair and the drafting committee. 
We do hope that by the end of year 2023, the peoples of the world may have an International Covenant on the right to development that will be a very important instrument for realizing the implementation of this fundamental right. 

Thank You!














